
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada    

Item No. 10.3.1 

Request for Board of Police Commissioners Consideration 

X Agenda Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Wednesday the week prior 
to the meeting) 

 Added Item
(Submitted to Municipal
Clerk’s Office by Noon at
least one working day prior
to meeting)

 Request from the Floor

Date of Meeting: August 7, 2024   

Subject: Halifax Regional Police Association Use of Halifax Regional Police Logo 

Motion for Board of Police Commissioners for the Halifax Regional Municipality to Consider: 

That the Board of Police Commissioners for the Halifax Regional Municipality approve the Halifax 
Regional Police Association’s (HRPA) request to use the Halifax Regional Police logo in the creation of 
wooden plaques produced by James White as retirement or promotion gifts to HRPA members.  

Reason:  
The board has received a request from HRPA President Darla Perry for consideration of approval to 
use the crest for retirement and special celebration gifts.  HRP Departmental Policy 8.1 has specific 
requirements that must be met to do this, in that the BOPC and the Chief of HRP must give approval.  
Chief MacLean has given his approval [see Attachment 1]. The other requirement is that the actual 
vendor must make the request to use the crest, and indicate that the crest will only be used for the 
purpose proposed in the request. The vendor, James White sent the required correspondence to the 
HRPA for sharing with Chief MacLean and the Board [see Attachment 1]. 

Outcome Sought: 
Approval for James White and HRPA to use the HRP Badge and Crest design for HRPA retirement 
and celebration plaques.  

Attachment 1 – Halifax Regional Police Approval of Halifax Regional Police Association Request 

Commissioner Becky Kent 
Original Signed
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Lovasi-Wood, Andrea

Subject: FW: [External Email] Promotional Plaques

From: Kent, Becky <kentb@halifax.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2024 9:09 AM 
To: Maclean, Donald ; Darla Perry ; Lovasi-Wood, Andrea 

; Ward, Martin 
Subject: Re: [External Email] Promotional Plaques 

Thanks Darla and Chief. I am copying the clerks office with hopes that this item can be before the board 
in August. If not for sure in Sept.  
they are well made and beautiful.  
Becky  

Get Outlook for iOS 

From: Maclean, Donald 
Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2024 8:30:27 AM 
To: Darla Perry ; Kent, Becky 
Subject: RE: [External Email] Promotional Plaques 

Thank you Darla…… I am in support. They are very nicely made! 

From: Darla Perry 
Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2024 8:10 AM 
To: Kent, Becky ; Maclean, Donald 
Subject: [External Email] Promotional Plaques 

Good Morning Chair and Chief,  

Please see the message below for request of the retirement gift for HRPA members. 

Any questions please let me know. 

Darla.  

Hello Jon Beer, Darla Perry and the Halifax Board of Police Commissioners: 

Please accept this email as my request to use images of the Halifax Regional Police badge and crest for 
the purpose of creating wooden plaques. The plaques would be used for retirement or promotion gifts for 
members.  

I myself am a retired RCMP member, I currently have license to use RCMP images for the same purpose. 

Attachment 1
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These plaques will be made only for Halifax Police members and their families and will not be used in a 
negative way or disrespectful way against Halifax Regional Police. 
  
I have attached to this email samples of what the plaques will look like, they will be approximately 9" 
wide and 10.5" high and will be made from walnut. I can make them showing any rank desired. 
  
Thank you for your consideration, I look forward to hearing from you. 
  
James White 

 
  
Get Outlook for iOS 






